ISRP Comment/Question: Remaining funds will be used to develop and implement assessment, restoration, operations and maintenance, and monitoring and evaluation plans, however these plans are not well developed or clearly justified.

Response:  It is true that the habitat assessment, restoration, O&M, and M&E plans are not well developed at this time.  This is because the properties of interest have not been acquired.  Landowner negotiations are occurring and it is not yet certain that the proposed land acquisition and/or conservation easement will be accomplished.  Once the lands are secured, existing habitat conditions will be assessed and a restoration plan will be developed and implemented.  O&M and M&E plans cannot be developed until the restoration plan is known.  The need for all of these plans is justified if benefits to wildlife from these properties are to be provided. 

ISRP Comment/Question: The monitoring plan is particularly vague.  What will be monitored and why? What will be the direct wildlife measures?

Response:  As stated above, there are several tasks that must be accomplished prior to the development of a M&E plan.  Thus, it is premature to know what exactly will be monitored.  However, the Wildlife Caucus is currently in the process of developing a coordinated M&E program with standardized M&E protocols.  This program (see Current Status of Monitoring and Evaluation in the Wildlife Program – Report to the IRSP, July 1999, CBFWA Wildlife Caucus) will be applied to this project. 

